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January 20, 2022
The Honorable President 
Members of the City Council
c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary
409 City Hall
Baltimore, MD 21202

RE: City Council Bill 21-0083R – Investigative Hearing - Baltimore City Sheriff’s Office - Eviction Procedures 

Dear President and Members:

 You have requested the advice of the Law Department regarding City Council Bill 21-0083R.  City Council Bill 21-0083R is for the purpose of inviting representatives from the Baltimore City Sheriff’s Office. The Department of Housing and Community Development, concerned citizens, and other interested parties to appear before the City Council. The intent is for these officials to inform the Council about the current procedure followed by the Sheriff’s Office during the eviction process. The Council wants to know if there are any recurring problems that need to be addressed. The Council is also concerned about whether any improvements can be made to facilitate the Sheriff Office’s ability to appear at a residence on a designated day and time. The council also wishes to discuss efforts to improve general eviction procedures.

In general, Art. III, Sec. 9 of the City Charter and Art. 1, Sec. 1-4 gives the City Council authority to call before it, department heads and other City officials to inquire about the operation of City agencies and to investigate complaints and allegations regarding City operations. It is questionable whether the Council has the authority to call Sheriff’s Office  personnel to appear as the Sheriffs are considered State officials not City officials. Although they are funded by the City, their operations are controlled by State law.  They can, however voluntarily appear.

Council Bill 21-0083R is an appropriate resolution to initiate this process and request appropriate officials to attend to discuss efforts and measures being taken to develop and implement plans and strategies to improve the eviction process. 

The Law Department approves Council Bill 21-083R for form and legal sufficiency as it is a valid method of inviting City officials to discuss this matter.
 


                                                               



                                                                           Sincerely yours,
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	            Elena R. DiPietro
						    Chief Solicitor
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